Public Prosecutor Hamada al-Sawi

Office of the Public Prosecutor

Madinat al-Rehab

CAIRO
ARAB REPUBLIC OF EGYPT 
Amsterdam, March
Dear Counsellor,

I am writing you regarding the arrest of human rights researcher Patrick Zaki George. 

On 7 November 2019, immigration officers at Cairo airport arbitrarily arrested him upon his return from an Erasmus study programme in Italy. National Security Agency officers took him to an undisclosed detention facility in Al-Mansoura and questioned him about his human rights work in Egypt and his residence in Italy. NSA officers reportedly beat him and tortured him with electric shocks. George is currently detained in a police station in Al-Mansoura on charges including “disseminating false news”, “inciting to protest” and "incitement to violence and terrorist crimes". The charges relate to Facebook posts which George nor his lawyer were allowed to review. 
Considering the above, I ask you to immediately and unconditionally release Patrick Zaki George as he is detained solely for his human rights work and political opinions he has expressed on social media. I also call on you to open an independent investigation into the torture allegations, to ensure his protection and to grant him access to his lawyers, family and medical care. 

Thank you for your attention. I am kindly awaiting your reply.
Yours sincerely,
